Exhibit F

From: Purifoy, Tiffany

To: Bateman, Andrew

Cc: Purifoy, Tiffany

Subject: [External] Extension Letter for EPA-2023-004861
Date: Monday, July 17, 2023 3:22:34 PM

Dear Mr. Bateman,

This concerns your Freedom of Information Act request of June 16, 2023 for documentation and
correspondence related to EPA consultations with the Department of Energy and the Federal Energy
Regulatory Commission in the development of “New Source Performance Standards for Greenhouse
Gas Emissions From New, Modified, and Reconstructed Fossil Fuel-Fired Electric Generating Units;
Emission Guidelines for Greenhouse Gas Emissions From Existing Fossil Fuel-Fired Electric
Generating Units; and Repeal of the Affordable Clean Energy Rule,” proposed rule.

Pursuant to 40 C.F.R. § 2.104 (e), an extension of the due date is necessary due to unusual
circumstances. EPA needs additional time to search for and review a voluminous amount of records
and consult with other agency offices that have a substantial interest in the responsive information.
The new estimated due date of your request is November 3, 2023.

We will continue to keep you updated on the status of your request. You may email me at
purifoy.tiffany(@epa.gov if you have any further questions or if you wish to modify your
request. Additionally, you may seek dispute resolution services from EPA’s FOIA Public
Liaison at hg.foia@epa.gov or (202) 566-1667, or from the Office of Government Information
Services (OGIS). You may contact OGIS in any of the following ways: email, ogis@nara.gov
; telephone, (301) 837-1996 or (877) 684-6448; facsimile (301) 837-0348; or by mail

at: Office of Government Information Services National Archives and Records
Administration, Room 2510, 8610 Adelphi Road, College Park, MD 20740-6001.

Government Information Specialist

Office of Air Quality Planning & Standards
Environmental Protection Agency
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